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FOES COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday 17th September, 2015 - 7.15pm

  Present

  Claire Knott, Jolie Ramage, Heidi Orsler, Angela Brown, Nikki Sedgwick, Joanne Payton,   

  Helen Shaw, Liane Foulgar, Faye Booth, Lisa Smith, Rachael Bentley, Louise Mills, Emma 

  Cross, Pippa Whitehead, Kay Bennett
  Apologies

           Sarah Welton, Anna Sasse, Lucy Mills, Katrina Heyman
Minutes of last meeting
The minutes of the last meeting were agreed

Matters arising
Jolie reported that the AGM will take place on the 21st October. Nominations requested for all positions, but vacated positions are Vice Chair, Treasurer and Secretary.
Events/Fundraisers:
Inflatable Day

More people paid on the door than expected which caused a long queue.  Heidi suggested that the gazebo in the infant’s playground be used to buy tickets on the day.  Worked well to take tickets to classrooms so that the teachers could put the wristbands on the children.  Plan was to put pre-paid tickets in envelopes. Go Bonkers were a little late this year but next year Go Bonkers will send wristbands in advance.  Need 3 BBQs next year.

Action: Lisa to check at Meadowcroft if any BBQs going cheap.

Woody’s need to have all the information and make it clear that Inflatable day is an extra cost, not included in the cost of Woody’s.
Adventure Island tickets

Have sold out and had to turn away approximately 10 people. Could get 20 more next year. The tickets sold out within the third week of the summer holiday. Nearly all tickets sold on Facebook.  Faye to offer people remaining family tickets including Sealife Adventure tickets.  
New Intake Days
These were a success however the new intake evening wasn’t so successful.  Should be done in November once people are settled in – tea and cake, meet people, and information about what FOES do. Could try coffee mornings also. 

Camping

Brilliant event with 21 pitches sold.  We could possibly take another 3 or 4 pitches.   Need to have a schedule of people to help with activities and refreshments. Smaller hot chocolate for children would be better. Pack gazebos away earlier before it gets too dark.

2015 Events/Fundraisers

Quiz night

May need to borrow school microphone.  Teams of 8-10. 120 tickets sold. Bring your own drinks. Raffle tickets to be sold on the night with the prize of cash. Finishes at 10.30pm.
Harvest

Last year had assemblies on 2 afternoons as opened up to Grandparents.  Will do 5 afternoons the week before the autumn half term.  Assembly with songs, poems for 15-20 minutes from 2-3pm.  Will also invite local elderly people.  FOES to do refreshments.  Jolie to ask for cake donations and if need be get Christa to make some.  Food donations to come in on Monday.  Bags to be filled on Monday morning so volunteers are needed for this.
Action: Jolie 

Coin trail

It was agreed we should encourage as much money as possible by making it competitive between classes.  To make this fair the coins should be added per class and the average per child should be established.  Heidi to work out a schedule of time slots.  The trail will take place in the sports hall.  A post it note should be used to differentiate between each class.  No coppers. Jolie to add to school comms. Claire to draft message for school comms.  Winning class gets chocolate – Angela to get sweets.  Jolie, Heidi, Claire, Kay, Nikki, Angela, Emma to help on the day.
Action: Jolie, Claire, Angela
Magician
A magician event will take place for reception classes on 22 January.  Pippa agreed to welcome the magician and be the contact on the day.
Action: Pippa

Clothes bank 
Helen confirmed that this will go in the bike shed.  Whoever we use should have a safety system in place so that children can’t climb in the bin.  
Action: Heidi to research companies and check safety policies
Santa letters 
Lucy, Kay and Liane will co-ordinate this.  £3.50 per letter.
Christmas Trees 
A new contact is required to provide Christmas trees.  Liane to research and Jolie to post on the PTA facebook page.  Lisa to ask at Meadowcroft. Trees would need to be pre-ordered.  Liane to send out a letter in advance to parents asking them to pre-order.

Action: Liane, Lisa
Christmas Bazaar 
It was agreed the bazaar should take place from 11am-2pm on 5th December.  Angela to head up the committee.  Stallholders – Jo to sort out as soon as possible to get stallholders confirmed. Faye to ask Debbie if she is willing to do the grotto again.
Action: Angela, Jo, Faye

New Fundraisers
Comedy Night
The comedy night will take place on Friday 29th or Saturday 30th January.    Claire to research potential acts including the acts used at another schools’ comedy night and Sarah Welton’s friend.
Action: Claire 
Lego keyrings

Jolie to produce a newsflash to inform parents that they can purchase personalised lego keyrings. Good idea for stocking fillers.  The keyrings should be added to the PTA website for people to order online.
Action: Jolie
Ford grant 
Jolie reported that the potential grant from Ford is being discussed over the next couple of days.  If successful should receive around £1800.  
Funding

The school still need 36 tablet computers and 4 docking units which would mean each class has 6.  This would cost in the region of £10,000.  
Helen agreed to ask the teachers if there are any items they require funding for.  We need more wet play boxes.  Heidi to price up for wet play boxes.

It was agreed that the puzzle workshop should be a priority for funding.  As a new curriculum will be in place soon Helen reported that the school will need new books.  Jolie to draft a survey to get parent and teachers views on what the school could do with.  Helen is keen to have a brick built shed for PE equipment and for a FOES store.

Action, Jolie, Heidi, Helen

Open air cinema event

Liane suggested an open air cinema event as a potential future event.

Swimarathon

Lisa will co-ordinate the swimarathon going forward.

Happy circus 
Jolie suggested a happy circus event whereby a company come in and set up a circus and we sell tickets.  Tickets should be sold to Elmwood pupils first and then to other local schools if there are surplus tickets.  Liane to check the academy of performing arts also to get a cost.
Action: Liane

Father’s Day Shop
Helen to confirm date of PGL trip so as know when to schedule Father’s day shop.

Action: Helen
Meeting Dates

Date of next FOES meeting Wednesday 21st October following on from the AGM.
Financial Update

   Lisa reported that we currently have £7437.62 in the bank. There is an additional £883.85     

   from adventure island tickets and £1792.90 from the paypal account. This will make the total  

   £10,114.37.  Claire to check if her Dad is happy to audit the accounts again.
Action: Claire


AOB


A calendar of forthcoming events is attached
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